
       Friday 9th December 2022 
 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Please find attached to the school website the following letters; 

 

 Infants E-Safety Newsletter  

 Infants Sharing personal details activity  

 Infants Year 2 Scooter Training Parent Info  

 SIS & SJS Public Health Letter  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Please find the links to the letter pages on our websites:  

Infant School Letters Link 

Junior School Letters Link  

To contact any member of staff, please email  
office@shirleyschools.co.uk  

marked for the attention of the member of staff and your email will be           

forwarded. 

MEDICINE REMINDER 

If you send your child to school with any medicine for headaches, coughs, colds,              
indigestion etc, please make sure it is signed in by the school office.    

https://www.shirleyinfantschool.org.uk/parents/letters/letters-autumn-2-2022
https://www.shirleyjuniorschool.org/page/?title=Letters%3A+Autumn+2&pid=78
mailto:office@shirleyschools.co.uk


 

Dates for your Diary  
Shirley Infant School  

 

 

DEC  

Saturday 10th         FOSIS / PTA Christmas Fayre  

Tuesday 13th         Year 1 Christmas Party - on site  

Wednesday 14th     Year R Teddy Bear Hospital - on site  

                            Squirrel Class 

Wednesday 14th     Year 2 Christmas Party - on site 

Thursday 15th        Year R Christmas Party - on site   

Friday 16th           School closes at 3.10pm for the  

                              Christmas Holidays   

 

 

 

 

 

JANUARY  

Tuesday 3rd         School re-opens at 8.40am for  

                              Spring 1 

Friday 13th           Karate After school club starts  

Tuesday 17th         FOSIS Bags 2 School  

Friday 27th          INSET DAY - School closed to pupils 

Monday 30th       INSET DAY - School closed to pupils 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Shirley Junior School 

 

 

DEC 

Saturday 10th         FOSIS / PTA Christmas Fayre 11am - 2pm 

Monday 12th          Year 4 Outcome Ticket to Ride 2pm,  

                            parents invited  

Monday 12th          Year 3 outcome Southampton through Time  

                            3.20pm, parents invited   

Tuesday 13th         PTA Elfridges  

Wednesday 14th     Year 3 Christmas Play 2pm & 5pm ticketed  

                             event  

Wednesday 14th     PTA Elfridges  

Thursday 15th         Year 5 Swimming Arctic Foxes  

Friday 16th             Christingle 1.30pm St James, Parents invited  

Friday 16th           School closes at 3.20pm for the  

                               Christmas Holidays   

 

JANUARY  

Tuesday 3rd  School re-opens at 8.40am for  

                                Spring 1 

Thursday 5th   Year 5 Swimming Arctic Foxes  

9th - 11th   Year 5 Minstead Residential - off site  

                              Group A 

11th - 13th    Year 5 Minstead Residential - off site  

                               Group B  

Tuesday 17th  PTA Bags 2 School  

Thursday 19th  Year 5 Swimming Arctic Foxes  

Monday 23rd   Young Voices - off site  

Thursday 26th  Year 5 Swimming Arctic Foxes  

Friday 27th   INSET DAY - School closed to pupils 

Monday 30th  INSET DAY - School closed to pupils 

 

 

  

In light of the announcement of His Majesty’s coronation on Saturday 6 May 2023, 
an additional bank holiday has been announced on Monday 8 May. Settings that are 
normally closed on a bank holiday should close on this day. This will include schools 

and colleges.  

Starting school (Year R and Year 3) 

Deadline to make an application is Sunday 15th January  

https://ems.southampton.gov.uk/CitizenPortal_LIVE/en 



 

 

Grand opening of Scooter Shed 

Infant pupil progress drop ins   

Coming soon  

WINTER CLOSURES 

With winter and the colder weather now here, we would like to remind you of our                            
arrangements for announcing any school closures. We do not take the decision to close the 
school lightly, but if severe weather is predicted, we may need to take such a step to ensure 
the safety of pupils, staff and visitors. If the decision is made to close the school, parents will 
be sent an email from Bromcom at the earliest opportunity. Updates regarding school                         
reopening will be sent in the same way. We will update the homepage of the Infant and                   
Junior school websites and the school will also ask Southampton City Council to list the        
closure on their website at:  

https://www.southampton.gov.uk/schools-learning/school-closures/.    

 

 

 

Please come and check lost property before the end of Friday 16th December, as this w ill 
all be removed. 

We have noticed most of these items are unnamed.  Please could you name your child's      
clothing.    

Use this link for easy to use school uniform labels  

https://www.easy2name.com/       

 

 

 

Anyone missing these coats, we have them in the office   

https://www.southampton.gov.uk/schools-learning/school-closures/


Need your help 

Is there anyone who is creative and could make a set of these each for the Year R classes 
please? 

Alternative to Christmas Cards this year 

Did you know that if every child sent 5 Christmas cards to friends in school, across both schools 
this would add up to over 3,000 Christmas cards being sent and received!  With the cost of     
living crisis and the environment to consider, we'd like to try something different this year.   

In both the Infant and Junior schools, we are asking children to NOT send Christmas cards to 
each other.  Instead, we are going to create a year group Christmas Jamboards (like a digital 
pinboard), that children can put a Christmas message on.   We will explain this to children in 
Friday assembly; teachers will set the Jamboards up and share them in Google Classrooms and 
by email.  Children will be able to look at them every few days in class to share their              
messages.  We will print then at the end of term so children can bring the sheet home as a 
lovely keepsake.  Thank you for supporting us in our efforts to keep costs down and reduce our 
impact on the planet. 

ARE THESE YOURS ? 

 

Last 2 Christmas tags with no names  

Please collect from the school office   



Shirley Infants Year 1 Christmas Party   

Year 1 will be having a Christmas party on Tuesday 13th December. 
Children can wear their party clothes into school for the day. Please ensure that they are 

suitable for indoor and outdoor play. 
We would appreciate a small donation for this. We suggest a donation of 50p per child.  

Please give it to your class teacher  
Thank you very much for your continued support 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to the parents who have helped volunteer and walk our children to and from the 
church for the Christmas Nativity   

Shirley Infants Year 2 Christmas Party   

The Year 2 Christmas Party is on Wednesday 14th December.  

We will play some party games, have some party food and of course, dance!  

The children can come into school in their party clothes and remain in them all day.  

Please make sure these are suitable for outside play as they will still be going outside at play 
time and lunchtime. We do NOT require a donation towards the party food in Year 2 as we 

have some left over from the Titanic Day we had a few weeks ago.  

Allergies will be catered for at the party. Thank you.  

Shirley Infants Year R Christmas Party  

Year R will be having a Christmas Party on Thursday 15th December. 

Children can wear their party clothes into school for the day.  Please ensure that they are       

suitable for indoor and outdoor play so no fancy dress costumes! 

Can you please help by providing a contribution to enable us to buy some party food?   

We suggest a donation of 50p per child.  Please give it to your class teacher  

Thank you very much for your continued support 



Junior parents - A request 

As you will know, we have made some changes to how we respond to behaviour and there is 
lots going on in school around this - but we realise you may not be aware of it at home   un-
less you are an avid reader of policies! (it takes all sorts!!). We are planning some workshops 
to share the strategies with you that we use in school and will put out a parent survey about 
these in due course - but for now we have challenged all the children to explain these three 
things to you at home this weekend: 

 Zones of regulation - what these are and their toolkit (inside front cover of planner) 

 Explain/Remind/Action 

 How teachers generally talk to children quietly about their behaviour rather than calling it 
out across the classroom 

 
We have a parent forum next Friday (9th December) and class reps will be gathering         
feedback about the new behaviour policy, so if there is anything you would like to share, 
please pass it on to your class rep. 

Looking for a volunteer   

We are looking for a parent who could volunteer to translate the Weekly Communication     
Newsletter into Polish each week for 4-6 weeks. 

If you can help please send an email to office@shirleyschools.co.uk for the attention of Mrs 
Tearle. 



Integrated learning platforms (Google Classroom) at Shirley Junior School 

 

Google Classroom has remained a tool, post c`ovid, that is used across the junior school. It       
supports with home learning, development of computing skills particularly digital literacy and 
allows the children a safe space to communicate in an ever digital world.  

As a school we embrace how Google Classroom can enhance learning and to do this use a 
number of platforms which integrate into Google Classroom for use at school as well as home 
learning.  

 

Jamboard - an online digital whiteboard that allows children to collaborate digitally 
in real time. Created by Google, it is used across the school through Google     
Classroom for children to collaboratively develop their ideas in teams, capture       
answers and create outcomes to share with others. This year we are also using 
it to send our Christmas messages.   

 

                                                                                                                                
 
Flip (or flipgrid) - is an online video app specifically designed for education 
that allows teachers to link into Google Classroom and initiate class                                     
discussions in video form. It is a safe, closed environment for children to get 

creative with their outcomes and is monitored by class teachers. 
 
In the juniors, children from Year 4 begin to use the app to record their documentary videos, in 
year 5 they develop their skills of editing and reporting specific information and year 6 use it as 
a tool to demonstrate a range of learning skills across the curriculum. It is a great                                        
alternative  to capture drama performances and wider curriculum learning that does not need 
to be evidenced by writing.  
 
 
 

 
TinkerCAD is a webapp for 3D design - as a part of its education provision 
it allows children to develop specific design skills that supports their            
understanding of accurate design. In year 5 and Year 6, as a part of       

Design Technology, children develop their 3D design skills using computer aided design.  
 
All the apps can be accessed through Google Classroom and children have the opportunity to 
develop their skills at school and at home, supporting with their overall skill of being digitally 
literate.  
 
  

 

 

 

 



Safeguarding  

Policing Southampton  

Spread the word about the StreetSafe section of our website. It allows members of the public 
to log areas they feel particularly unsafe in, even if a crime has not taken place, which helps us 
plan where to dedicate resources and bring about change. 

  

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https*3A*2F*2Fwww.hampshire.police.uk*2Fnotices*2Fstreet-safe*2Fstreet-safe*2F&data=05*7C01*7Cmarcus.kennedy*40hampshire.police.uk*7C3601475ccf59421d1b1008dad44f551a*7C23de4379957a


FOSIS/PTFA 
UPCOMING EVENTS… 

INFANT CAKE SALE – TODAY AFTER SCHOOL!!! 

 

 

Cake cakes and more cakes! Bring your pennies to buy lots of fabulous cakes and raise money for our 
infant school – 50p a cake. We’ll be selling in the infant playground after school Friday 9 December. 
Please bring your own containers to take cakes home. Thank you! 

************************************************** 
 

 

FOSIS/PTFA CHRISTMAS FAIR – TOMORROW!!! SATURDAY 10 DEC 
 

Come and meet Father Christmas at our Grotto and buy some Christmassy 
gifts at our festive stalls. There’ll be Christmas crafts for the kids to do, lots of 

activities and our café to grab a drink and lunch.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

************************************************** 
 

 ELFRIDGES IS BACK! (JUNIORS ONLY)  
On 13 and 14 December your junior school child will have the chance to go ‘shopping’ in our present 

room (aka the Community Room) and choose a gift for you, 
their siblings or friends. This will be done during the school day.  
Suggested donation £1.50 per gift, limited to 2 gifts per child 
and can be obtained in advance (link below) or cash donations 
on the day. 
Tickets here – SJS PTFA (pta-events.co.uk) 

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/sjs-ptfa/index.cfm?event=shop#.Y4hjsMvP2Uk


BUY YOUR SCHOOL A PRESENT THIS CHRISTMAS! 
       At this seasonal time of year it’s always nice to give something back. As we 
       all know schools are chronically underfunded so aren’t able to spend on 
       some of the resources that would really add value to our children’s             
       education.  If you feel able to help then please have a look at the school’s 
       Amazon wish lists and see if you could gift them something useful this year. 
       Remember if you shop through AmazonSmile, the school will receive a           
       percentage from your purchase!  Thank you! 
 
       Juniors Wish List – remember to choose Shirley Junior School PTA through 
       AmazonSmile 
       Infants Wish List – remember to choose Friends of Shirley Infant School 
       through AmazonSmile 

 
************************************************** 

 
DON’T FORGET … 

Our school lottery raises money directly for the Junior School.  Every week 
there is a guaranteed cash prize for someone from the school.  
This prize money goes up the more tickets we sell.  
You are also automatically entered into the national draw where you could win 
£25,000! The tickets cost just £1 each week.  

Sign up here:  https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/

school/shirley-junior-school 

 

Extra special prize this December…. 

 

We’re thrilled to be able to announce our big prize for the December 

draw – a MASSIVE PS5 bundle! This incredible prize includes a PS5 

(disc edition), extra controller, 3 amazing games, an official 

PlayStation Pulse headset, and loads more goodies – as well as a 43” 

4k Ultra HD Smart TV to play it on!  

 

 

 

If you are shopping online, please click on these links first. They then donate to the school at NO EXTRA 
COST TO YOU. Amazon = https://smile.amazon.co.uk/  

Infants – choose Friends of Shirley Infant School  
Juniors - choose Shirley Junior School PTA  
 

Online shopping from bread to bathrooms, use Easyfundrasing, sign up 

here: 

Infants – Friends of Shirley Infants – Southampton 

Juniors – Shirley Junior School PTFA – Southampton  

 
 

 

  

https://smile.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/36E4O9UQ05QD5/ref=cm_go_nav_hz
https://smile.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/18FV0TP09IU1X/ref=cm_go_nav_hz
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/shirley-junior-school
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/shirley-junior-school
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/shirleyinfants2/?q=friends%20of%20shirley&cat=cause-autosuggest
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/sjsptfa/


STAY CONNECTED AND GET INVOLVED… 
 
Our website pages: 
FOSIS – Friends of Shirley Infant School - Shirley Infant School 
PTFA – PTFA - Shirley Junior School 
 
On Facebook through the private year groups – please remember that these groups are managed by 
parents and not run by the school: 
Infants 

Year 2 Face book group - https://www.facebook.com/groups/849370902208557    
Year 1 Facebook group -  https://www.facebook.com/groups/774368666506974  
Year R Facebook group - https://www.facebook.com/groups/1150736922357432   

 
Juniors 

Parents of Year 6 Face book group - https://www.facebook.com/groups/1716707195249069 
Parents of Year 5 Face book group - https://www.facebook.com/groups/649407131910961 
Parents of Year 4 Face book group - https://www.facebook.com/groups/137311320449399 
Parents of Year 3 Face book group - https://www.facebook.com/groups/172919936937823  

https://www.shirleyinfantschool.org.uk/our-school/meet-the-team/friends-of-shirley-infant-school
https://www.shirleyjuniorschool.org/page/?title=PTFA&pid=41
https://www.facebook.com/groups/849370902208557
https://www.facebook.com/groups/172919936937823
https://www.facebook.com/groups/774368666506974
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1150736922357432
https://www.facebook.com/groups/774368666506974
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1716707195249069
https://www.facebook.com/groups/649407131910961
https://www.facebook.com/groups/137311320449399
https://www.facebook.com/groups/172919936937823


Community Information  

The Great Elf estigation  - A new story awaits! 
Explore Southampton this Christmas with our free family walking trail, with a brand-new story: The Great Elf Investi-
gation! 
Can you help? Pesky elves have escaped and have stolen some of Father Christmas’ toys he had ready to deliver 
on Christmas Eve. We need your help to work out what is missing so no one gets left out on Christmas Eve. Luckily 
for us, whilst playing with the toys, the elves got a little carried away and started taking 'elf-ies with all the stolen 
goods! 
Two separate routes are planned for families to explore which will break up the city into North and South poles. 
Walk both trails in one day or complete them in two separate outings. 
Follow the trails and check shop windows for the photo evidence to find out which toys the elves took. Either draw 
or write down the toys the elves are playing within our trail guide and when you have found them all, pop to 
the MAST Mayflower Studios or room2 to receive your free prize for all your hard work! While you are looking for 
the toys, see if you can spot some of the elves too – they are definitely up to mischief! 
 
How does it work? 

From 25th November - 3rd January, you can follow our walking trail in our free Christmas guide. 
If your child did not receive one of the 9,000 maps we delivered to schools, you can collect one from: 

 Neds Noodle Bar / Stakks Pancake House 

 Decathlon 

 The Marlands information point 

 Westquay information point 
 

You can also download and print one at home or download it to your phone (it's ready to fill in). Download your 
trail map here. 
The trail will be open from 9 am - 4 pm Monday - Saturday and 11 am - 4 pm on Sunday. We are expecting all the 
clue hosts to either be open or to have their clue clearly displayed in their window for you. 
Prize collection will take place at MAST Mayflower Studios for the North Pole trail and room2 for the South Pole 
Trail, whilst supplies last. Although the trial will still potentially remain up even once all the prizes have been            
collected. 
 
 
North Pole Trail Approximately 30 minutes 

1. Ned's Noodle Bar / Stakks Pancake House 

2. Sea Life Play Centre 

3. Brunch and Barista 

4. SeaCity Museum 

5. Haringtons Hairdressing 

6. W. J French and Sons 

7. Ryman Stationary 

8. Colour Company 

9. Mettricks Coffee & Brunch 

10. MAST Mayflower Studios 

https://visitsouthampton.co.uk/business-directory/mast-mayflower-studios
https://visitsouthampton.co.uk/business-directory/room2-southampton
https://visitsouthampton.co.uk/business-directory/neds-noodle-bar
https://visitsouthampton.co.uk/business-directory/stakks
https://visitsouthampton.co.uk/business-directory/decathlon
https://www.marlandsshoppingcentre.co.uk/
https://visitsouthampton.co.uk/business-directory/westquay
https://ca1-southampton.dccdn.net/4582-VS-Christmas-Trail-Guide.pdf?v=1668602411
https://ca1-southampton.dccdn.net/4582-VS-Christmas-Trail-Guide.pdf?v=1668602411
https://visitsouthampton.co.uk/business-directory/neds-noodle-bar
https://visitsouthampton.co.uk/business-directory/stakks
https://sealifeplay.co.uk/
https://visitsouthampton.co.uk/business-directory/brunch-and-barista
https://visitsouthampton.co.uk/business-directory/seacity-museum
https://visitsouthampton.co.uk/business-directory/haringtons
https://visitsouthampton.co.uk/business-directory/w-j-french-son-ltd
https://visitsouthampton.co.uk/business-directory/ryman
https://visitsouthampton.co.uk/business-directory/colour-company-southampton-ltd
https://visitsouthampton.co.uk/business-directory/mettricks-ltd
https://visitsouthampton.co.uk/business-directory/mast-mayflower-studios


Holiday Activity and Food (HAF) Programme 

The programme offers valuable support to families on lower incomes, giving them the opportunity to access               
rewarding and active activities alongside healthy meals over the school holidays. 

Following the success for the programme in Southampton in 2021 we are delighted to have been awarded funding 
to run the programme for the next three years in the city. 

What is HAF? 

https://scc-staging.southampton.gov.uk/schools-learning/support-education/haf/haf-scheme/ 

Register and book  

https://scc-staging.southampton.gov.uk/schools-learning/support-education/haf/register-and-book/ 

Whats on? 

https://scc-staging.southampton.gov.uk/schools-learning/support-education/haf/haf-activities/ 

HAF ambassadors  

https://scc-staging.southampton.gov.uk/schools-learning/support-education/haf/haf-ambassadors/ 














